
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday, January 11, 2022  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Larson welcomed everyone to the January SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:31 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Cathy Apolinario, Linda McAnarney, Zelda Carroll, Gary Davis, 

Linda Piscatella, Colleen Hienbathal, Jenelle Dunathan, Kathy Kahrs,Juliana Deffenbaugh, 

Lisa Lewis, Alice Larson, Amy Grimm 

 

Guests in Attendance:  Ashley Ciliberti; Lara Pierce 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes were reviewed from our December meeting.  The minutes were 

approved by the SAC members in attendance with no changes being made.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Larson shared the Treasurer’s Report.  The current balance sits at 

$1,238.26 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account remains at $553.25. 

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Ciliberti welcomed everyone to the January SAC meeting.  She shared the Principal’s 

Report today on behalf of Mrs. Murphy.   

Mrs. Ciliberti reported that I-Ready mid-year testing is taking place at this time.  Testing 

will continue through February 4th.   

JCE is looking forward to staff and teacher appreciation events in February.  We appreciate 

all the staff at JCE!  Another exciting event is the JCE Variety Show.   

Tryouts are slated for February.  Students can get permission forms and information from 

Mrs. Isabelle.  A big thank you to our wonderful music teacher, Mrs. Isabelle, for all she does 

to promote the arts at JCE.   

Finally, the kindergarten concert will take place on April 12th in two different segments at 6 

p.m. and 7 p.m.  More information will follow.   

Old Business:  

There was not any old business to discuss at today’s meeting. 



New Business: 

Mrs. Pierce, our fantastic STEM teacher, submitted a request to fund materials for the 

STEM Lab.  The area of focus is on the kindergarten curriculum to enhance learning as well 

as emphasize cooperation and collaborative learning.   

Here are the items requested: 

x5: Fisher-Price Code ‘n Learn Electronic Learning Robot 

x2: Learning Resources Coding Critters Go Pets Dart the Chameleon 

x2: Learning Resources Coding Critters Go Pets Dipper the Narwhal 

x2: Learning Resources Coding Critters Scrambles the Fox 

x2: Future Coders Robot Races 

The total request is $509.25.   

There was a motion to approve the request for the robots.  The motion was seconded and 

approved by the members in attendance.   

School Survey Review: 

Mrs. Larson explained the purpose of the annual school survey.  She reviewed the questions 

from last year with the SAC team.  The team agreed to review the COVID question (number 

20) from last year with Mrs. Murphy and keep the rest of the questions from last year’s 

survey the same.  The survey will go live in February and is available to all families online.  

A link will be sent to all families with the survey as well as the closing date.  There was a 

motion to approve the questions for the school survey.  The motion was seconded and 

approved the SAC members in attendance.   

The meeting was adjourned at 4:09 p.m. by Mrs. Larson.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Tuesday February 8, 2022 via Microsoft Teams. 

 

   

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


